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 Newly painted facade at the school        Two volunteer dentists from Portugal and Valberto 

The autumn term 

began on October 11 at 

Escola Betel in Cacine 

with 706 students and 

the school is run in 

three shifts, Monday to 

Friday. During the 

autumn, two dentists 

from Portugal who have taught oral hygiene and also 

how to prevent covid-19 have been visited.  This summer, Valberto visited Brazil (his home 

country) for the first time in 

five years. He informed many 

groups about the school and 

met the family. The radio 

station works as usual and 

broadcasts about three hours 

every day. 

Jonatas as a volunteer in the radio station                                   The library 

The library is also open to the villagers. The boarding students 

read their homework there. Now Valberto is waiting to receive a visit from Helen from Canada 

and two volunteers from 

Portugal, who will help at 

the radio station. The 

journey for the Cacine 

members is postponed until 

further. The association 

continues to pay 

60 school fees.  

                                                                  The boarding students                        The students out on the schoolyard 

We have increased the school fee from the academic year 2022-23 to SEK 400, due to 

increased costs. The Cacine Association's annual meeting will be held on March 19, 2022 at 

14.00 in Möcklamo mission house. Welcome!! Thank you to all of you who have contributed 

with both large and small gifts. Everything is valuable to be able to make an effort. 

Headmaster Valberto once again expresses his big THANKS for all the support that has come 

to the operations in Cacine during the year.        
 

Wishes from the  

Cacine Association board 

Webpage: http://cacine.se    
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